
From email sent to Barbara Montalvo by Laura Cahn, Chair, EAC: 
 
From: Laura Cahn <laurasline@sbcglobal.net>  
Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 7:36 PM 
To: Barbara Montalvo <bmontalvo@newhavenct.gov> 
Subject: Re: Environmental Advisory Council Members 
 

Please be cautious  
This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 
Hi Barbara,  
 
Thank you so much for taking such quick action about EAC membership. 
 
Xochitl is Farm-Based Wellness Program Assistant Manger at Gather New Haven.  She interned 
with EAC member Kathy Fay, New Haven Housing Services, where Kathy gave her an introduction 
to public advocacy.   
 
Text of her bio from Gather New Haven website: "Xochitl grew up in the Fair Haven 
neighborhood and has a bachelor’s degree in Environmental and Urban Community Studies from 
the University of Connecticut. 

She has worked at several New Haven non-profits over the past ten years that include Common 
Ground and Urban Resources Initiative. She brings the principles of community and stewardship to 
Gather New Haven. 

Before becoming the assistant program manager for the farm-based youth program, Xochitl was the 
farm apprentice. She was, and still continues to, harvest vegetables, prep beds, and other farm 
related duties. 

In her free time, Xochitl loves hiking throughout Connecticut or on the hunt to find the next best 
ice cream shop in the state." 

Link to the bio: https://gathernewhaven.org/staff-page/assistant-program-manager-farm-based-
wellness-program 
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